

BMFA

Cornwall Sub-Area

6 Copes Gardens,
Truro,
Cornwall.
15th May 2016.

Minutes of Area Meeting Held 13/5/16, Falmouth Arms, Ladock Truro.

The meeting was opened at 7.05pm. by the chairman who welcomed members present. Apologies for absence were received from Roly Smith, Pete Austin and Martin Glass, Truro M.F.C..

The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved as a correct record. Arising from that meeting's agreement to purchase the frequency scanner, results from its initial tests at Truro were now available and copies of the analysis were available and discussed; Davidstow having expressed interest in the system were provided with contact details. Moving to officers reports our chairman had little to comment on due to the consistent poor weather curtailing much normal club activity. The secretary had observed slope sessions at St. Agnes proceeding well, and complimented R.C. Cornwall's static display at a recent vintage rally; efforts had been made to confirm details relating to Redruth and these were continuing. Our treasurer Mike Till confirmed that our annual grant had been received and this amounted to £524.63. Further details of our bank balance were confirmed and the accounts had been audited.

Delegate Pete Disney then discussed agenda items for the following days Full Council meeting at Leicester with its proposals for changes to grant funding and usage by Area's; after discussion and explanation of the implications of the proposed changes members agreed that most were unacceptable and instructed on each specific clause; the proposal that competitions should require at least two entries was also not approved as was the application of a joining fee for all new members. Discussing coming events members were reminded that Truro were hosting a Fly-for-Fun day on 3rd July, and we were informed that Redruth would hold their event on August 6th & 7th. During other business C.V.A. confirmed that their events were progressing, despite the weather(!), with some members having experienced excellent indoor facilities at Bristol. St. Austell's planned events had been blown out recently, however they had on display a wide range of advertising material that had been supplied from Leicester following an approach to the club liason officer, which would be of great use to the club. Meeting closed at 8.30pm..

Next meeting 2/9/16, same venue.

Clubs present: Davidstow; C.V.A.; St. Austell; Culdrose; R.C.Cornwall; Truro.

Paul Greet,
Secretary.